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Dear Chris 

Re: Enirgi Battery Recycling Facility Modification. Application SSD-6619-Mod-1 Lot 1 DP 850711, 

Lot 21 SP 1128492 & Lot 3 DP 594679  

Thank you for your invitation on 27 November 2019 to provide comment on the above proposed facility 
upgrade and construction. 
 
Local Land Services sincerely apologises for not providing our comments by the due date of 16 
December 2019 but we trust you will still accept this late submission. 
 
The Bomen Industrial precinct encompassing the Livestock Marketing facility and is an area where Local 
Land Services does have permitted travelling stock in the local area intermittently. 
 
The prime concern to this proposal for Local Land Services is for the need to ensure that batteries being 
recycled and manufactured at the facility are contained within the perimeter of the site with suitable 
secure fencing and that adequate control measures are in place and are adhered, to ensure travelling 
stock are not able to come in contact with batteries regardless of their condition. 
 
Calcification deposits on batteries and the lead within them are a mineral attraction to cattle in which they 
lick them. This is known to cause lead poisoning and can result in extreme illness or sudden death.  
  
If you require any further information or concerns please contact Peter Beal, Team Leader, Travelling 
Stock Reserves (TSRs), Riverina Local Land Services on mobile 0428 968249 or email: 
peter.beal@lls.nsw.gov.au 
 
We thank you for considering our concern to this development.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Ray Willis  
Acting General Manager 

 


